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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                 MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 16, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Ms. Angel May Lehtonen, Northland Engineers, Mr. Arron Caldwell & Mr. Steven Jarvenpaa 32 East Gardner Road.
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Vouchers were approved and signed for Ms. Lucander, Ms. Loree Ms. McConville for supplies for flu clinics, Sanofi Pasteur for flu vaccine, Nashoba Analyical for water testing Crocker Pond.
New Business:

93 Narrows Road : Camp Pineshore #11 requesting to install 2000g tight tank at newly updated 2 bedroom, seasonal camp dwelling. Board reviewed the field card, camp has running water and a drain system, According to Title 5 Regulations a tight tank cannot be installed due to increase in water flow.   The Board requested a recorded document of ownership.    The Board needs more information before a decision can be reached.  
Animal Control: New hire/nomination. The newly hired will attend the next meeting to meet the Board.

DPH/MDAR. Ms. McConville discussed via email, with Dr. Kathy Brown; MDPH the Boards’ concerns of lack of information about EEE cases and barn book information. Mr. Simoncini expressed concern in wanting to know where the barns inspected by Animal control are located in our town.

Old Business:

32 East Gardner Road:  request variance for Local upgrade reduction of separation between SAS and groundwater from 4’to 3’.Variance from Westminster by law 245-10 for incomplete perc of 25 feet offset. Mr. Simoncini made the motion to deny the plan; Dr. Popik seconded. The Board wants two perc tests required in SAS, whether or not a reserve field is proposed. Ms. McConville will set up another perc test with Ms. Lehtonen as the Board requested.
4 Elliott Street: Animal Control will be handling this chicken complaint after numerous certified letters from our Agents went unreceived by homeowner.   Property owners need to keep the chickens and duck contained on their own property. Complainant was advised to call Animal Control or the Police Dept. when nuisance occurs. 

Board Member update: Old Business:
Ms. McConville presented the Senior Housing project preliminary subdivision plans from Planning Dept. requesting Boards’ input. Board had some comments on façade and drainage concerns.  
180 State Road East; Board requested Ms. McConville to attain an update of the dredging at the rivers’ edge.
Light House Lane lot 1, Board asked if they were informed of the needed as-built and easement recording. Yes.

West Hill Condos Inspection of the alarm & siren test went well. The generator alarm system would need to be set up with a default notification to the Agent and Police Dept.  Board asked if Property Managers are aware of this notification requirement. Yes.
Health Agents Update:

Flu clinic at the Meetinghouse School took place October 15th.     BOH  ran out of vaccine the first half. The board recommended discussion of number of vaccine to order and the option of high dose quadrivalent vaccine for next year.

EDS (Emergency Dispensing Site) Drill took place at the Meetinghouse School preceding the flu clinic.  Member from Police dept. Fire Department and selectman were present for this mandatory drill on emergency preparedness. 

Ms. McConville has left messages with Mr. Bettie from the Bureau of Environmental Health Dept.  Board wanted to understand the regulations for needed beach testing at Crocker Pond.
5:53 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to move into executive session involving potential litigation: Dr. Popik aye, Mr. Simoncini aye. The Board announced to those present that they would adjourn after executive session. 
5:54 p.m. Meeting adjourned.
__________________________     _______________________________                                                  
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        
Minutes were signed by Board members on 1/8/2020      Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
Division of Animal Health letter from Dr

. Catherine Brown

93 Narrows Road letter from Northland Engineers Inc. O&M of a tight tank.

93 Narrows Road deed restriction letter

93 Narrows Road estimate to install septic holding tank

9A application form 32 East Gardner Road

MHOA Conference update

